
We Show respect.  We are Honest. We Include others. We Never give up. We seek Excellence in all we do. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Remember to subscribe to the newsletter on our website to receive an electronic copy.  
 
 
 
 
 
Thanks to Miss Hurst and the staff, sports week was a great success. The children enjoyed all the activities. They had 
archery sessions, competed in their sports days and also took part in Race for Life! 
 
See below for the Sports Day team results: 
Yellow- 108 
Red- 147 
Green-164 
Blue-146 
 
Reminder – any money raised for Race for Life should be sent in to school by Friday 1 July 2022. You can also donate 
to the cause online using the link below if you would prefer.  
https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/milton-st-johns-ce-primary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 We raised a great £207.72 from the cake sale last week! This money will be passed on to   
George’s Den. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Milton St. John’s CE Primary School 
Newsletter 

Wednesday 29 June 2022 
 

SPORTS WEEK 

CAKE SALE 

https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/milton-st-johns-ce-primary


We Show respect.  We are Honest. We Include others. We Never give up. We seek Excellence in all we do. 

 
 
 
 
There will be some transition sessions for the children in the following weeks, but additional to this, parents can 
come and meet the new class teachers between the time of 3.30 – 4.00pm on the following dates.   
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
Woody the bear came to visit us yesterday so that we could 
present a cheque for £371.55 to Willow Wood for the 
money raised through selling bunny ears last term! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Class Sept 22 
 

Teacher organisation from Sept 22 Meet the new teacher meeting date 

Year 1  Miss Rollinson (Mrs Leaney on a 
Friday) 

Thursday 7th July  
(for current Reception parents) 

Year 2  Miss Rodgers Tuesday 12th July 
(for current Year 1 parents) 

Year 3  Miss Hurst Wednesday 6th July 
(for current Year 2 parents) 

Year 4 Mrs Tann  Wednesday 13th July 
(for current Year 3 parents) 

Year 5 Mrs Gerrard Monday 11th July  
(for current Year 4 parents) 

Year 6a Mr Copsey Monday 4th July 
(for all current Year 5 parents) Year 6b Miss Collins 

MEET THE NEW TEACHER  – SEPT 22 
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The Year 6 children went on their Adventure Weekend trip to 
Kingswood last weekend and had a fantastic time. We would 
like to thank Mr Copsey, Mrs Phillips and Mrs Galvin for giving 
up their weekend to take them (going on a weekend keeps 
costs down for parents). Here are some photos of the trip.  
  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 6 RESIDENTIAL 



We Show respect.  We are Honest. We Include others. We Never give up. We seek Excellence in all we do. 

 
 
 
 
Sadly, after 14 years being in our Milton family, Miss Johnson is leaving on the last day of the Summer 
term. We would like to thank her for all of her hard work and dedication to the school and wish her all the 
best for the future.   
 
 
 
 
 
Yesterday some of our Year 5/6 children took part in a 
swimming gala and represented the school brilliantly, 
cheering each other on as well as other schools.   
 
Well done everyone to all the children that were 
involved! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 2 children moving into Year 3  
If your child is currently in year 2 and is moving to year 3 in September and is on school meals they will no longer 
qualify for Universal Free School meals (not income based free school meals), therefore the cost of a school meal is 
£2.34 payable on Schoolmoney. This is to be paid in advance either weekly/monthly or termly. If you would like to 
change your current meal arrangement for your child please let us know by emailing the school office by Friday 1 
July 2022. If we don't hear from you, we will assume you want to continue with the meal choice your child is on 
currently. 
 
Meal choices in September 
If you would like to change your child’s meal choice from school meals to packed lunches or vice versa from 
September please email the school office by Friday 1 July 2022. If we don’t hear from you we will assume you want 
your child to continue with the meal choice your child is on currently. 
 
Year 1 moving in to Year 2 
Year 1 children who are on school meals will be able to choose their meals on the day when they move up in 
September as they will then be dining in the hall. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL MEALS IN SEPTEMBER 

MISS JOHNSON LEAVING 

SWIMMING GALA HEATS 
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PTA SUMMER FAIR UPDATE 14 July 4.30pm  – 6pm 

 
 
 
 

 
Our collective worship theme for this half term is 
Truthfulness.  Please find some ideas about how the whole 
family can have fun and explore this Christian Value at the 
end of this newsletter. Last week we looked at this acrostic 
poem. 
 
TRUTH IS…. 
Trustworthy words and actions 
 
Respect for doing the right thing 
 
Uncovering the full picture  
 
Telling it as it is 
 
Having all the facts 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
Polite reminder – All classes have a trip arranged over the next few weeks. If you haven’t already paid for your child’s 
trip, please can you log into Schoolmoney and pay for the trip before the deadline stated in your trip letter. 
This is not applicable to the Year 6 Bowling trip. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
We need your help to make the fair a success! We need parent volunteers to help on a stall for an hour. If 
you can do this then please let your child's class teacher know on dojo. 
We need a treasure map to be drawn for our find the treasure game (we can provide the A3 card) please 
dojo if you would be able to do this. 
 
Donations needed please: 

SCHOOL TRIPS 

COLLECTIVE WORSHIP  
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DIARY DATES 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
 

To avoid plastic waste this year, rather than a plastic cup being used, the PTA would like people to recycle a clean 
empty jar of any size or shape from home and decorate it and fill it with sweets or treasures that can be sold at the 
fair.  Jars need to be back into school by Monday 11 July so that they can be judged. Prizes will be awarded for the 
most creative jars. 
 
Other items needed… 
If you have any unwanted soft toys/teddies (not toys), please bring them into the School office for our teddy 
tombola, which is always really popular.   
We will also require cakes on the morning of the fair, to be sold on our cake stall.  
If you have any unwanted small plastic toys/bubble wands/party bag treasures we can use as prizes. A good chance 
to have a clear out! Please don’t send anything that is broken or scratched.  
 
Any raffle prizes would be greatly appreciated. 
 
To help with the success of the fair there will be a non-uniform day on Thursday 7 July for all children in exchange 
for a chocolate donation for the Fair and an additional non-uniform day on Thursday 14 July in exchange for bottle 
donations.  
 
 
 
 
 
Thursday 7 July 2022                                         Nursery Trip to Allotment Cafe 
Friday 8 July 2022                                              Yr 5a and Yr 5b Trip to Eden Camp 
Wednesday 13 July 2022                                  Yr 6 Trip to Bowling 
Thursday 14 July 2022                                       PTA Summer Fair 
Friday 15 July 2022                                            Yr 2 and Yr 3 Trip to Cannon Hall 
Wednseday 20 July 2022                                  Yr 4 Trip to Standedge Tunnel 
Thursday 21 July 2022                                       Reception and Yr 1 Trip to Treetops 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ST GEORGE’S JUNIOR CHURCH AND SUMMER FAIR 
 
Junior Church is every Sunday during term time 11am – 12pm ages 3 to 16. 
 
Our Summer Fair is at the George Lawton Hall on Saturday 9 July 10am to 1pm. There will be a variety of stalls and a 
Children’s Colouring Corner. All are welcome 
 
The Queen's Platinum Jubilee celebration in the park had to be postponed.. 
It is now being held on Sunday 10th July, 11am to 3pm in the "Top Park" 
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